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NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Parks and Recreation Committee on
Monday, February 15, 2010 at 6:00 PM, in the Hall of Fame Room in the lower level of
City Hall located at 381 E. Main St.

AGENDA:

Call to order

Approval of the minutes from January 18, 2010
Communications

Fence Advertising Agreement with SBI
Community Garden

Pool Shelter Future

Future Projects and Agenda Items
Adjournment
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TL
2/12/10

Sent to:

Sonny Swangstu
Paul Lawrence
Rollie Odland
Carl Chenoweth

cc: City Attorney Matt Dregne (via e-mail)
Mayor Griffin (Pkt. /e-mail)
City Clerk Luann Alme (Pkt. /e-mail)
Department Heads (e-mail)
Stoughton Newspapers
Pili Hougan (e-mail)
Council Members

IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

S:\Tom\Committees\Committee Parks and Recreation\2-15-10\Parks and Recreation Notice 2-15-10.doc






PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Monday January 18, 2010
Recreation Department

Present: Alderpersons Sonny Swangstu, Rollie Odland, Carl Chenoweth and Parks and
Recreation Director Tom Lynch

Absent: Paul Lawrence

Guests:

1. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Swangstu at 6:04 PM.

2. Approval of Minutes for October 19, 2009
Motion by Swangstu, seconded by Odland, to approve the minutes from December 21, 2009.
Motion passed 2-0 (without quorum).

3. Communications
None

4. Community Garden at United Methodist Church

Lynch presented contract suggestions from the UMC for the operation of a community garden at
their facility. Chenoweth wanted to see evidence of community interest and more involvement of
outside groups or the UMC in the operation plan.

Staff directed to bring back a list of possible users and details on how it would be managed.

5. Pedestrian Bridge Project Discussion

Lynch covered the details of a pedestrian bridge crossing the Yahara River from the school bus
garage area to 8" Street. This bridge is part of a trail system along the southern portion of the
city, extending from east to west. Funding for the bridge would have to come from a combination
of local gifts and a successful application for Stewardship Grant funds.

Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Odland, to direct staff to proceed with the grant application
for the pedestrian bridge project as noted in the 2007 Parks and Open Space Plan. Motion
passed 3-0.

7. Future Agenda ltems
Community Garden at United Methodist Church
Sport Group Contracts

Moation to adjourn at 7:35 by Odland, seconded by Chenoweth. Motion passed 3-0.






February 8, 2010

Stoughton Baseball | mprovement Organization

Stoughton Baseball Improvement (SBI) was started in 1992 by asmall group of
concerned citizens desiring to make improvements to the SHS baseball field. Over the
years this group has raised and donated monies for upkeep and various projects at SHS.
Due to the groups early and on-going efforts, the SHS faciltiy is considered among the
best fieldsin Dane County.

In 2005 SBI had an influx of new leadership who decided to expand the scope of SBI to
include other baseball diamonds in Stoughton. Among the projects completed in the last 5
years are:

- Funding and installation of an underground irrigation system and new infield
at Norse Park — vaued at about $18,000

- Funding of the batting cage expansion at SHS — valued at about $11,000

- Purchase of riding lawn mowers at SHS and Norse Park - $2,500

- New storage sheds at Norse and Lowell Parks - $2,000

- Material andto raisetheinfield level at SHS - $6,000

- New pitching mounds built at SHS, Norse and Lowell - $1,800

- Safety fence topping at Norse Park - $500

These projects are in addition to diamond material s and maintenance labor provided at
SHS and Norse Parks at an annual cost of about $5,000. SBI also provides hundreds of
hoursin volunteer labor in conjunction with City projects.

SBI funding has come for concession revenue, donations and an annual baseball banquet.
These funding sources are thinning and SBI has a need for anew revenue source to keep
providing support to the City for diamond upkeep.

We are looking to expand into atraditional baseball revenue sourcein outfield fence
advertising at Norse and Lowell parks. Thisform of advertising revenue is commonplace
at al levels of baseball and evident at parks all over Dane County.

The partnership between SBI and the City of Stoughton is dependent upon a strong SBI
financia base and we need this revenue source.






Examples of Baseball Fence Advertising
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UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
OF STOUGHTON

525 LINCOLN AVENUE STOUGHTON WI 53589-1225 (608) 873-3273
Email: stoughtonumc@wisonsinumec.org Website: wwwstoughtonumec.org
Fax: (608) 873-6948

Rooted in Christ we grow, in God’s love,
bear fruit, and share the harvest with the world

December 14, 2009

Tom Lynch

Stoughton Parks and Recreational Department
321 South Fourth Street

Stoughton, WI 53589

Dear Tom,

Thanks for your interest regarding the expansion of the community gardens at the
Stoughton United Methodist church site. As you know, we’ve managed a successful
program for several years now. As the city is interested in seeing the program expanded,
and the church has additional land available for community plots, it was good that we
shared discussion over the past few weeks. In these economic hard times, the church is
interested in participating in a partnership that will allow expansion of the community
gardens and enhance life for the people of Stoughton.

As a follow-up to our trustee meeting on 12/8/2009, I offer a summary of the
contingencies that we discussed regarding the expansion of the present community
gardens at Stoughton United Methodist Church:

o The city will provide a written agreement drafted by the city’s legal counsel
regarding the city’s management of the community gardens at the Stoughton
United Methodist Church.

o The city will determine a nominal fee for the garden plots and manage the money
in a way that excess profits will be distributed to a needy cause on behalf of the
city and the church.

e The city will provide a certificate of liability insurance for the use of land space at
the Stoughton United Methodist Church to the church prior to expansion.

e The city will oversee preseason plowing/tilling of a space not to exceed

/00" X SO ofthe community gardens at the Stoughton United Methodist
Church.

e The city will provide for an adequate amount of compost bins and their
management at the church site.

e The city will provide for an adequate amount of water sources at the site of the
community gardens. The cost of water usage for the gardens will be the
responsibility of the city.

e The city will consult with the church as to adequate signage that credits the
church’s involvement with the community gardens. The cost will be endured by
the city. '

Rev Dr Lamarr V Gibson ,Pastor Becky J Severson, Admin Assistant Lisa Shimon , Music Director
lgibson@wisconsinumec.org secretary@wisconsinumc.org Ishimon@wisconsinumc.org





o The city and the church will agree to promotions and publications regarding the
community gardens.

e The city will allow the 2009 Stoughton United Methodist Church community
garden participants the right of first refusal in 2010.

e The city will provide one garden plot to the church for use by the youth of the
Stoughton United Methodist Church.

o The city will provide the names, addresses, and phone numbers of community
garden users to the church for the purpose of assistance to the city with complaint
management.

e The city will enforce community garden parking only on the tarred surface of the
church parking lot.

e The city will establish a procedure for complaint management.

A city representative and the board of trustees of the church will complete an
annual review at the end of each garden season for the purpose of improvement.

Again, this list is offered as a summary of our discussion. Please feel free to clarify or
add items that would be helpful.

We look forward to joining forces with the city for the benefit of the people.
Let us know when you are ready to take the next step.

Sincerely,\( A \ﬂ\ U

Tom Lunde
Trustee Chair
Stoughton United Methodist Church






COMMUNITY GARDEN AGREEMENT
BETWEEN
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF STOUGHTON
AND

THE CITY OF STOUGHTON, WISCONSIN

The purpose of this agreement is to define the termsinvolved in the use of a parcel of land
owned by the United Methodist Church of Stoughton (Church) by the City of Stoughton,
Wisconsin (City) for the expressed purpose of developing a community garden.

10.

11.

The Church shall provide the defined land parcel at a cost of one (1) dollar per year for a
minimum period of ten (10) years. Theland will remain in the ownership of the Church.

One year prior to the end of thisterm either anew agreement will be drawn or the City is
to begin restoring the land to it’s original barren condition.

The City will determine anominal fee for the garden plots and manage the money in
away that excess profits will be distributed to a needy cause on behalf of the city and
the church.

The City will provide a certificate of liability insurance for the use of land space &t the
Stoughton United Methodist Church to the church prior to expansion.

The City will oversee preseason plowing/tilling of a space not to exceed
100" x 150" of the community gardens at the Stoughton United Methodist
Church.

The City will provide for an adegquate amount of compost bins and their
management at the church site.

The City will provide for an adegquate amount of water sources at the site of the
community gardens. The cost of water usage for the gardens will be the
responsibility of the city.

The City will consult with the church asto adequate signage that credits the
church's involvement with the community gardens. The cost will be endured by the
city.

The City and the church will agree to promotions and publications regarding the
community gardens.

The City will dlow the 2009 Stoughton United Methodist Church community garden
participants the right of first refusal in 2010.

The City will provide one garden plot to the church for use by the youth of the Stoughton
United Methodist Church.





12. The City will provide the names, addresses, and phone numbers of community garden
usersto the church for the purpose of assistance to the city with complaint management.

13. The City will enforce community garden parking only on the tarred surface of the church
parking lot.

14. The City will establish a procedure for complaint management.

15. A City representative and the board of trustees of the church will complete an annual
review at the end of each garden season for the purpose of improvement.

Attachment defines areas of responsibilities.

Agreed to this day of in the year

For the City of Stoughton For the United Methodist Church of
Stoughton Board of Trustees
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Costs: Start Up Costs: Yearly Revenue: Yearly
Water Source $3,000 Meter Charge $40 41 Plots X $30 = $1230
Compost Bins Eagle Proj Water Charge $80
Signage $500 Street Dept. Costs $500
Recreation Costs $500
$3,500 $1,120 $1,230






Mandt Park Pool Shelter
Renovation Options

1. Problem: The east end of the Mandt Park pool shelter has heaved and
cracked over its 50 years of existence.

2. Specifics:
a. East wall bowing out
b. Floor cracking
c. Roof needs repair and new shingles

3. Options:
a. $10,000 was budgeted for 2010 to fix cracking and rebuild the wall.

i. Why do this?
1. The building is restored to its original state within
budget

ii. Why we shouldn’t do this:

1. This side of the building is neither attractive nor used
completely. Chlorine is stored there and the concession
stand is limited.

2. Someday the pool my not exist. | would recommend
removing this part of the building

3. The block does not match the newer side that was
constructed in the early 90s

b. Tear down the east end and rebuild a smaller frame structure to
mach the new addition.

i. Why do this?
1. The building would be more attractive
2. ltis not a band aid for a larger problem
3. It have a long term usage
4. Improved concession option

ii. Why we shouldn’t do this:
1. The cost of the project could require additional money
from the Park Development Fund
2. The project make not be completed before the start of
the season.

For the long term usage and flexibility of the pool shelter, we recommend Option B
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